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Message from the President

First, | would like thank Palm Beach Country Estates’ regular attend-
ees of our community meetings. These neighbors get their voices
heard and take an active role in organizing community events. Please
join us at our next meeting on September 8th. We all have busy lives.
This newsletter, with its meeting minutes, serves to keep everyone
informed about the topics discussed at our meetings as well as
provide resident-owned businesses a chance to ask for your patron-
age. Our last community meeting played host to a South Indian

River Water Control District (SIRWCD) candidate forum that had no
negative attacks, no rude interruptions, just candidates introduc-

ing themselves, and real questions posed from the audience. It was
important to me to provide an unbiased, equal forum to welcome

all candidates. Thank you to all four candidates for showing their
support of Palm Beach Country Estates by attending. The candidates
are accessible so if you have questions about who they are and what
policies they stand for do reach out to them and ask. SIRWCD plans
to mail ballots on August 14th. The turnouts of SIRWCD elections

are notoriously low. Please make your voice heard by voting. If more
of PBCE votes, our elected officials will have to take our concerns
over their three year terms more seriously. Your last chance to vote
will be by bringing your signed ballot to the SIRWCD meeting on
Sept. 17, 2015. If you have not received your ballot by August 21st,
call the district at 561-747-0550 to request a replacement. Be very
careful when voting as in past elections hundreds of ballots were not
counted as they were considered improper “over votes”. The ballot
will ask you to select up to two candidates. In order to comply with
the FL statute that created SIRWCD, if you vote for two candidates
one of those must be a west-side resident or else neither of your
votes will be counted. East-side is PBCE, Egret Landing, and Jupiter
Park of Commerce. For instance: Jason and | are not running, but if
you wrote in Kevin Baker & Jason McFarland, two East-side residents,
neither vote would count. Voting for one East-side resident and leav-
ing the second choice blank will be counted, as will voting for two
West-side residents. As two residents must be elected this cycle, any
votes cast for non-residents won’t be counted and a vote for an East-
side resident paired with a write-in vote for a non-resident will cause
both votes not to be counted. If you have questions or concerns
about this process call SIRWCD. The laws establishing and govern-
ing SIRWCD are quite arcane. Candidates qualifying for the ballot
need only to declare their residency status to SIRWCD. Shockingly,
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Donald Ross Landowners Minutes

Tuesday, July 14, 2015

The July 2015 Donald Ross Landowners’ Association
meeting was called to order at 7:31pm by Kevin Bak-
er. Also in attendance: 1st Vice President Carol-Sue
Ryan, Secretary Ellen Meehan, and Treasurer Kevin
Parkes. The 2nd Vice President Jason McFarland was
unable to attend.

Guest Speakers: 1. Ken Trapasso - Resident of PBCE
thanked everyone who participated in the Fourth of
July celebration, picnic and parade on Saturday 7/4.
The event was another great success with hamburg-
ers, pulled pork, hot dogs, apple pie, and ice cream
and with excellent participation from residents

- more than 300 people. Kevin Baker extended a
special thanks to sponsors, donors, and volunteers
including Ken Trapasso & family, Bob Berman, Bill Gil-
lespie Plumbing, Brian Murphy, Vince lIzzo Sr, Coastal
Paving, Bill Rice family, Tim Brown, Hardy Ganes,
Hooked on Driving, and Bill Richardson.

2. PBSO - The Sheriff’s Office addressed the com-
munity regarding crime in PBCE. They were happy to
report that so far this summer there has only been

one reported incident in PBCE - a case of mail box
vandalism. The PBSO said the criminal activity has
been higher in Jupiter Farms this summer.

3. SIRWCD - The four candidates running for the two
seats on SIRWCD Board of Supervisors addressed the
residents. The elected Supervisors will serve a three-
year term.

Kevin Baker explained that SIRWCD adjusted its
decision on the residency status of Mike Danchuk,
President of the Board. Mike was a PBCE resident
for many years but currently does not reside in PBCE.
So, this current election therefore requires that

both elected supervisors must own property in the
district. To abide by the law, at least one supervisor
must be elected from the West side of the district,
Jupiter Farms; the second elected supervisor must
reside in Jupiter Farms or Palm Beach Country Es-
tates (East or West). Kevin Baker also noted the latest
SIRWCD policy change where Jupiter Farms and PBCE
policies were split. In Jupiter Farms petitions are

35% of residents with 50%+1 of affected landowners
required to pass referendums. In PBCE petitions are

35% of residents with majority of those voting decid-
Continued on Page 3

President’s Message
Continued from Page 1

the SIRWCD attorneys have declared that it is not
their job to confirm residency status. All candidates
are expected to have established declared residency,
in leased or owned district property, at the time of
the election. Florida statute provides a tiny ten day
window after winners are declared to file lawsuits if
your chosen candidates did not win. Lastly, we are
going to be starting over with the Who’s Who listing
on our website. If you would like your business to be
included, please email all details to Carol-Sue Ryan at
ca.sueryan@yahoo.com.

See you at the next fun community event!

Kevin Baker

Neighborhood Watch

Think Safe! If you see Suspicious Activity Call: PBSO
Non-Emergency Dispatch: 561-688-3400. If you see
a crime in progress call: 911.

COP Program Mike Ryan: alaei@bellsouth.net or Bill
Bolds Bbolds@bellsouth.net. Please consider joining
the COP.

szmg Oaks Ministries

Sunday Worship Service 10:30AM

We welcome you to join us!

Ministries available for the
whole family.

Please check us out on the web!

www.livingoaks.org

14156 64th Drive N, Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418

Gary Poland Chuck George

P.T.L. LAWN MAINTENANCE

“Quality is out Service-
Lawns are our Business”

Palm Beach Country Estates Resident

561-386-0884 FREE ESTIMATES
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ing on referendums.

Each candidate was asked to speak for five minutes
followed by five minutes of Q&A.

A) Tom Rice (East candidate)

Has served on the Board since 1989 and is in process
of moving residency into PBCE

B) Steve Hinkle (West candidate)
Has served on the Board 3 years
and has lived in Jupiter Farms 20
years

C) John Meyer (West candidate)
Resident in Jupiter Farms for 21 \\ -

years; worked for the S. Fla Water

Management District

D) Rick G. Lee (West candidate)

Is a local business & PBCE homeowner and is in pro-
cess of moving residency into Jupiter Farms

Treasury Report: The association has $16,000 in the
operating account and $12,000 in the legal account.
Report approved.

Secretary Report: The minutes of the May meet-

ing were available and will be published in the PBCE
Newsletter. Report approved.

Old Business - SIRWCD: Mike Ryan confirmed that
the Water District is having elections this summer
for two Board Positions and all residents should look
into it, get informed, and please vote. The Annual
Landowners meeting will be in September; all land-
owners are encouraged to attend this informative
meeting. Bob Berman added that there will be some
work along the main canals in late July/early August
so some of the canal banks and paths will be closed.
Tom Rice reminded everyone that the new website is
up and running and to check it out: www.sirwcd.org.
COPs Neighborhood Watch: The volunteers were
thanked for their efforts which appears to help with
only one vandalism report in two months. Bob Ber-
man encouraged residents to complete the training
and become volunteers since more help is needed.
Mike Ryan reminded everyone that the COP volun-
teers can do House Checks on your home if you are
going to be away. Also, the PBCSO has zero tolerance
for graffiti, so if you see any, call and report the graf-
fiti and it will be removed.

Park and Playground: The Twisty Pines Foundation
is currently finishing the bricks at the park entrance.
Donors who purchased pickets will be given bricks

. A e L

since there is no picket fence. Additional available
funds will go towards playground equipment. Then
we will be looking for funding for the exercise equip-
ment and then some additional benches for the
pavilions. THEN the park will be FINISHED!
MyPBCE.org Website: We will be working on the
Who's Who section of the community website which
is very outdated. PBCE resident owned business &
service listings should be sent to: pbcegroup@gmail.
com or ca.sueryan@yahoo.com.

Facebook: Be sure to like and join Palm Beach Coun-
try Estates Neighbors on Facebook which remains
very active and informative. It is a closed group so
you should contact Kevin Baker to confirm you are a
PBCE neighbor to join the group.

New Business - Stop Signs: Mike Ryan suggested
that the Association might want to check to see if
lines are supposed to be painted on the paved roads
where there are stop signs to allow for improved
safety and adherence to the law.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:35pm

Submitted by Ellen Meehan, Secretary

Tuesday, May 19, 2015

The May DRLA meeting was called to order at 7:32pm
by Kevin Baker. Also in attendance: 2nd Vice Presi-
dent Kevin McFarland, Secretary Ellen Meehan, and
Treasurer Kevin Parkes. The 1st Vice President Carol-
Sue Ryan was unable to attend.

PBSO: The Sheriff’s Office reported that there were
two burglaries in PBCE since the March meeting;
suspects have been arrested. There were also four
miscellaneous thefts. School will be out soon so
more groups of teenagers will be around. Call the
sheriff if you see anything suspicious and keep your
valuables, house, and car locked. Be aware that the
traffic police are out and active; obey the traffic laws!
ANNUAL MEETING - Election: Annual elections were
held as required in the by-laws. Kevin called for any
proxy votes to be turned in, covered the achieve-
ments of the Board for the previous year, and encour-
aged residents to run for office. Kevin Baker was
re-elected as President, Jason McFarland was re-
elected as 2nd Vice President and Kevin Parkes was
re-elected as Treasurer.

Annual Meeting adjourned 7:42pm.

Continued on Page 4
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Continued from Page 3

MAY MEETING: Called to order at 7:43pm by Presi-
dent Kevin Baker.

Guest Speaker: Pam Keith, candidate for the U.S. Sen-
ate, addressed the community about her campaign
and her ideas focused on citizens working together
with less polarization. She is with the Democrat
Party and you can learn more at her website: pam-
keithforsenate2016.com.

Guest Speaker: Francisco Rodriguez, PBCE resident,
made a presentation on the Seven Direct Benefits of
Backyard Food. He covered the advantages of grow-
ing more local food in PBCE such as local ecology,
better food quality, improved health, creating ex-
changes, working together, and reduced food waste.
You can get more information on the website: www.
pbcountryestates.com

Treasury Report: The association currently has ap-
proximately $22,000 in the operating account and
$11,000 in the legal account. The dues letter went
out recently with a very positive response - there are
approximately 450 voting DRLA members.

Secretary Report: The minutes of the meetings will
be posted on the website and in the newsletter.

Old Business - Neighborhood Watch: Our COPS
program continues to run well and needs additional
volunteers. If you can donate at least 3 hours/week,
please consider volunteering for this valuable neigh-
borhood service.

SIRWCD: Kevin Baker updated the community
about the SIRWCD meetings in March, April and May.
SIRWCD is changing some of their policies includ-
ing those for paving roads. SIRWCD sent out a poll
survey to residents to find whether residents prefer
a 50% + one requirement for paving roads. There
were other various topics relevant to PBCE discussed
in the May workshop - voting will occur at the June
meeting. All SIRWCD meetings are open to the pub-
lic; the next meeting is June 11, 6pm, Jupiter High
School.

Park and Playground: The Park and Playground
effort is moving along. The racquetball court and
basketball court are being painted - with special
graffiti-proof paint. We are working on getting more
benches donated for the pavilions. Exercise stations
are wanted for the park which will require additional
fund raising. We welcome any residents interested in
organizing more community events in our park.

Re-elect to SIRWCD
Tom Rice

Very Important !
25 Years of Experience
Don't Lose It--VOTE

¢ Fighting to protect your property and voting
rights from increased restrictions.

¢ Improved Services
¢ NO tax increase

¢ Promoted actions to save landowners millions
of dollars by re-financing bonds & fighting bad
government regulations (backflow devices &
more)

Truly serving all PBCE residents
(Formerly Beane & Rice)

Communication: We still plan to update our web-
site, MYPBCE.ORG; Kevin Baker is finishing an Adobe
Dreamweaver course to be able to administrate the
site. You can like our Facebook page: Palm Beach
Country Estates Neighbors. Once you request to
join, you might want to send Kevin a private mes-
sage to confirm that you are a legitimate neighbor in
PBCE.

Insurance/Fire Station: We continue to look into
every possibility available to get a closer fire station
to PBCE and reduce the cost of insurance for our
residents.

Front Entrance: Thank you again to resident Hal
Brunman who finished building the new Sandhill
cranes on our front entrance signs to replace the pre-
viously stolen birds. He was able to make our new
signs at a significant cost savings and they look great.
Kevin Baker assisted Hal on the installation.

New Business - PBCE 4th of July Celebration: Resi-
dents Ken and Deb Trapasso has volunteered again to
organize our 2015 4th of July celebration to be held
in the Margaret Berman Memorial Park. Watch for

Continued on Page 5
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announcements and signs for this event. Residents
interested in volunteering can contact Ken at trapas-
sok@comcast.net.

Meeting was adjourned 8:40pm.

Submitted by: Ellen Meehan, Secretary

Tuesday, March 10, 2015

Meeting was called to order at 7:35pm by President
Kevin Baker. In attendance: President Kevin Baker,
1st Vice President Carol-Sue Ryan, 2nd Vice President
Jason McFarland, Treasurer Kevin Parkes, and Secre-
tary Ellen Meehan.

Security Report: The Sheriff’s Office presented their
update to the PBCE community. There has been nine
residential burglaries in PBCE since the last meeting
and a few incidents of vandalism. Residents need

to remain vigilant. Be aware that good video cam-
eras make a difference; cheap cameras often don’t
provide much useful data. There have been fewer
automobile break-ins and no recent boat thefts.
Guest Speaker: Kenneth “Bud” Howard, the Director
of Water Resources for the Loxahatchee River Dis-
trict, provided a detailed update on the health of our
river and water conditions in our area. Overall water
quality is very good because of our pristine water
sources. For additional information, visit the website
www.loxahatcheeriver.org.

Treasury Report: The association has $7000 in the
operating account and $11,500 in the legal account.
The 2015 Dues Letter will be sent out shortly.
Secretary Report: The minutes from the previous
meetings were printed in the new March Newsletter.
Minutes were approved as printed.

Old Business - Park: The Park Committee met imme-
diately previous to the DRLA meeting. The progress
on the park is being reviewed and the next stages of
completion are being addressed including the pavers,
pavilions, racquet ball courts, and the fitness trail.
We are hoping to avoid taking deposits for using the
park and hope that residents will diligently clean up
their garbage. Twisty Pines Foundation currently has
about $5100 in their account. So more fund raising
will be needed to finish the Park.

Front Entrance: Thank you to Resident Hal Brunman
who presented an example of the new cranes to go
on our front entrance signs to replace the previously
stolen birds. The material he is using is significantly

less expensive than replacing with the original mate-
rial.

Communication: We are still looking for a website
administrator familiar with Dreamweaver to man-
age our website. We will look into one of the Board
Members taking a course in Dreamweaver. Residents
of PBCE continue to be active on our Facebook page,
Palm Beach Country Estates Neighbors, with sharing
of useful information. We ask that residents remain
respectful so we can avoid structured rules for post-
ing.

Fire Station: A resident again addressed the issue of
high property taxes due to the high fire protection
class of most homes in PBCE. There is no immediate
solution to the problem since the Florida Govern-
ment adopted the current policies.

SIRWCD: The 23rd Annual Landowners Family Day
hosted by SIRWCD will be this month in Jupiter
Farms. It is open to all residents of PBCE. The next
SIRWCD workshop meeting will be March 26th at Ju-

piter High School. They will be specifically looking at
Continued on Page 7

*Private Instructions for Children
*U.S. Swim School Association Member
*Year Round Lesson
*Heated Pools
*CPR Trained

Lessons available in:
Palm Beach Gardens, Jupiter, and the Acreage

575-SWIM

www.kids1stswimschool.com
Sign up now spaces are limited!
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Re-Elect Stephen Hinkle

for
SIRWCD Supervisor

e A “True” West Side Resident &
Landowner for 20 Years

e Instituted programs to reduce costs

e Represents all Landowners in the
District Equally

e All Landowners Deserve the Same
Property Rights in the District

e Involved with the Community

e Believes all Supervisors Should be
Landowners & Residents for Their
Entire Term

A ELECT A

JOHN

MEYER

for SIRWCD
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

o & & & o o

Representing ALL Property Owners
NO Special Interests

21-Year Resident

22 Years of Water Mgmt. Experience
Integrity and Honesty

FAIRNESS and OPEN GOVERNMENT
THAT RESPECTS YOUR RIGHTS

Get your business noticed!

To place an ad in the Countryside Living Newsletter-
Submit camera ready ads to Carol-Sue Ryan
Disclaimer: Ads do NOT imply endorsement by
Donald Ross Landowners’ Assn or its board. Election
ads paid for and approved by named candidates.

We are creating a new Who's Who list for our
website. Email Carol-Sue your PBCE resident owned
business contact information.
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Cathy Lee West
! Exclusive Agent
) B
SEE@: gg) The West Agency, Inc.
Allstate Insurance Company
GENCY 5602 PGA Bivd
Suite 1058

Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418

Q) Alistate.  pnone 5616225200
mmmmd Eox 561-622-5669

54 Hoor CathyLeeWest@Allstate.com
Customer Service www.allstateagencies.com/CathylLeeWest

Cathy Lee West
The West Agency, Inc.

We Reward Referrals! (561)622-5200

DISORBO'S BOBCAT SERVICE INC.

15135 86 Way N.
Palm Beach Gardens FL 33418

Excavating, Grading, Landclearing, Hauling, Culvert Pipes

Office 561-744-5036
Cell 561-662-8335

E-mail dbsinc@att.net

Ron Disorbo
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the Special District Rules regarding referendum votes.

Neighborhood Watch: The COPs volunteers continue
to be active and visible patrolling the neighborhood.
Overall incidents of crime in PBCE still remain rela-
tively low but there are still those few cases so use
caution and protect your property. Residents are
encouraged to call the sheriff’s department is they
witness any suspicious activity.

New Business - Annual Meeting: Our next meeting
is our Annual Meeting on the 3rd Tuesday of May.
We will have our election of officers.

Neighbors Working Together - the new organization
for growing your own food in PBCE is hosting a pre-
sentation on Thursday at the Borland Center. Please
see the website or Facebook for additional informa-
tion.

Meeting was adjourned 9:00pm

Submitted by Ellen Meehan, Secretary

FLAMINGO

AIR&HEAT c.

AIR CONDITIONING SERVICE AND INSTALLATIONS
ELECTRIC HEAT POOL PUMP SERVICE AND INSTALLATION
PALM BEACH COUNTRY ESTATES
RESIDENT- 20 YEARS
LICENSE#: CACO57461

STATE WIDE LICENSED AIR CONDTIONING CONTRACTOR

561-881-0101

www.flamingoairandheat.com

MacQueen Air Conditioning
— & Refrigeration, Inc.

(561) 644-2611

www.MacQueenAir.com

Residential & Commercial
Air Conditioning
Sales + Service + Installation

Free Quotes on System Replacements

PBCE Residents Discount for our
neighbors
$150.00 off new System Installation

Office located at:
1334 S. Killian Drive, Suite 4, Lake Park, FL 33403
Licensed CAC1814692 & Insured

¥ VOTE FOR *

SOUTH INDIAN RIVER
WATER CONTROL DISTRICT

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
WEST SIDE

THE EXPERIENCE REQUIRED!

V4

v
V4

Y| MULTI-PROPERTY OWNER!
V4

V

TRANSPARENCY!!!
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** Land Owners Meetings **
Tuesdays, Sept 8th and Nov 10th at 7:30 PM at Living Oaks Ministries on 64th Drive

SPECIALIZING IN

P-A-L-M B'E-A:C-H

Country Estates
FOR OVER 34 YEARS! .

WE NEED LISTINGS

oaennn B ERMAN REALTY
bl Gl L, — — -~ - — -~ - — — —
no-obligation estimate of
your home's value,
please give us a call!

www.PalmBeachCountryEstates.com

LIST WITH THE COMPANY THAT HAS SOLD MORE PROPERTIES
IN PALM BEACH COUNTRY ESTATES THAN ALL OTHERS COMBINED
e All MLS listings in PBCE
e Up-to-date neighborhood CALL US AT:
sales reports

Berman Realty
. i?.?;?::f:ti?ﬁ,pasﬁd . 561 _627_ 'I 'I 'I 8 6731 Donald Ross Road

Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418




